ECOA Board Meeting Minutes
January 20, 2023
8:30am

Present: Rosemary Cunningham (RC), Marvene O’Rourke (MO), John Dropick (JD), Jay Sigler (JS), Nancy Ignacio (NI), Janice Belisle (JB); Administrator Lyndsay Famariss (LF). 

The meeting was called to order by Board Chair Rosemary Cunningham at 8:33 am.

Approval of the Minutes
Rosemary asked for the Board’s approval of the minutes from December 16, 2022. RC asked for the correct date to be inserted for the next meeting in the minutes. MO made a motion to approve the minutes as written and NI seconded the motion. The Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes.

Budget: LF reported that there are no new 

Administrator’s report:
LF asked for each member’s term ending date, as Town Hall had asked for this information recently. She relayed that the Town Clerk has asked all board members and employees to take several trainings, and to send confirmation of those trainings to the department head. LF will email the trainings to the board later today.
LF presented the idea that she be made a signer for the payroll and bill paying batches at the ECOA. She explained that former board member Heidi Boyd previously held this role as signer, but that with Heidi gone, MO has stepped in to help. While she appreciates MO help, she shared that she is able to confirm the accuracy and validity of each submission, and that a checks and balance system exists with the Accountant and Treasurer, who both see the submissions. 
JD asked what this would specifically cover, and LF answered that it would allow LF to sign for these batches that she submits to the Town for payment- invoices that are paid through our municipal budget and the payroll.
NI made a motion that Lyndsay Famariss be permitted to sign for the batches of ECOA bills to be paid by the municipal budget, and for the payroll that she submits to the Town every two weeks. MO seconded this motion, and the motion passed unanimously. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]JD made a motion to have Marvene O’Rourke serve as a back-up signer for Lyndsay Famariss for this role. If Marvene O’Rourke is not available to act in the back-up signer role, Jay Sigler will be able to sign. NI seconded this motion, and the motion passed unanimously.
LF submitted the name of Lisa Sherman, current Edgartown Library Director, to fill one of the two vacant spots on the board. LF reported that this position was advertised in our newsletter. LF read her letter of interest to the board, and she explained that should the board vote her in, she would submit this information to the Selectboard and recommend her appointment. MO made a motion to accept Lisa Sherman as a new ECOA board member and NI seconded the motion. The board voted unanimously to accept her nomination.
LF gave an update on the exterior painting job by CT based Scholar Painting. She reported that no additional work or carpentry work has been done to date other than the installation of the shutters. They have been paid only for the work that they have done to date.
LF reported that James Hagerty shared with LF that Town Counsel has informed him that the Kelley House parking agreement will need to go in front of Town Meeting in order for it to become a permanent legal agreement.
LF shared that longtime SHINE counselor Bill Glazier started as the new temporary part-time outreach worker, and she reported that he is very doing well in his new position.
LF reviewed cook’s Diane Wall’s plans for retirement on April 7,2023 and her wishes that we don’t “make a fuss” about her departure. JS asked if we will continue to have a food program at the Anchors. LF responded that yes, we plan to have a meals program, as we feel that it’s very valuable, but that we’re not sure that it will look exactly the way it does today. She explained that prepared meals may need to be brought in from an outside purveyor for a short period, or until we can find the right person for the job. LF shared that she feels that while this is certainly a big challenge, it’s also an opportunity to re-evaluate the program and make changes that could be positive. 

Five Year Committee Report:
Marvene O’Rourke thanked the board for the support during the recent Select board meeting. MO noted that Shirley Dewing has joined the committee, and that the committee will meet again this afternoon.MO made note of progress on the new facility at the Up Island COA. The board discussed the next steps and their interest in the 2-acre parcel near the Edgartown School that the Town owns.

Director of Senior Services Report:
Meris Keating reported that next week’s salsa class is an opportunity to bring new people to the building, including the newspapers. Christina Montoya and her colleague G will be leading the class, and it promises to be a lively, fun event. The hope is that this event will lead to weekly classes for the month of February.
She shared that the preparation for the AARP tax prep has begun, and she thanked the Dropicks for their continued support for this much-appreciated service. They will meet with participants on Feb 28 and March 21, 2023. JD asked Meris to remind participants to fully fill out the packet of information prior to showing up on one of the program’s dates.
Meris spoke about the new weekly journaling program at the Anchors which has drawn a group of devoted participants. Her hope is that this program will continue throughout the winter, and that more people will join.
Meris reported that the Lunch and Learn programs have been a success, with Dion Alley from Vineyard Power coming to educate people about programs available for financial and home efficiency support.
Next Tuesday, the Anchors will welcome Cindy Trish of Healthy Aging MV to speak about their Home Modification Program.
Mary Holmes of MV Center for Living will be offering a Dementia Friends training at the Anchors on Feb 8th. Everyone is welcome to attend.
Meris shared that the Anchors will resume its beloved bowling at the Barn in Oak Bluffs. The cost is $20 for bowling and lunch, and that it may become a weekly event if there is interest.

Outreach Report:
Victoria is out today, as is Bill Glazier, so LF reported that Outreach has been a very busy department of late. She stated that the busy phone lines and many walk-ins looking for information and case management prove how much we need the extra support in the outreach department.

Friends of the ECOA Report:
Janice Belisle reported that they have continued to provide support where needed, and that the previous week a resident sent a $1500 donation, which they were very grateful to receive. LF asked about a meeting between the Friends and the Board. JB suggested that we come up with possible dates to meet.

New Business:
There was no new business.

Rosemary Cunningham adjourned the meeting at 10:21 am. 

The next regular Board meeting is scheduled for Friday, February 17, 2023 at 8:30am.






